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The monthly meeting of the Democratic 

Party of Lane County Central Committee, held 

at the University of Oregon on Thursday 

evening, June 16, 2016, was called to order at 

thirty four minutes past seven p.m., Mr. Wig  

being in the Chair and noting a quorum, and 

Mr. Kounovsky present as Secretary. 

The agenda was adopted as presented. 

The minutes were approved as amended.   

The Treasurer’s Report was received. The 

Party had $5,327 in income and $9915 in 

expenses during the previous month, with a 

net loss of $4,588.   

The Budget Committee reported that the 

Party had $26,603 in income for the year and 

$30,910 in expenses, with a net loss of $4,307. 

The Campaign Services Committee reported 

that the committee met to discuss campaign 

expenses and the endorsement of city council 

candidates.  

    The Community Action Committee reported 

that the Party will participate in the Creswell 

4th of July Parade and will have a booth at 

Bohemia Mining Days, the Whitaker Block Party, 

and Eugene Springfield Pride. 

  The Chair reported that Tom Nelson has been 

appointed Fundraising Chair.  

 The Organization Committee welcomed new 

PCPs. A Precinct Committee Person training will 

be held in place of the August Central 

Committee Meeting.  

 The Subcommittee for PCPs reported the 

names of nine people requesting nomination 

for the position of Precinct Committee Person: 

Adam Fishman, who was nominated by Mr. Wig 

and seconded; Mel Barber, who was nominated 

by Mr. Foster and seconded; Nicholas Engel, 

who was nominated by Mr. Foster and 

seconded; Melanie Pinto, who was nominated 

by Mr. Kounovsky and seconded; Nathan 

Copeland, who was nominated by Mr. Foster 

and seconded; Lily Frey, who was nominated by 

Ms. McRaven and seconded; Caleb Greydanus, 

who was nominated by Mr. Wig and seconded; 

Henry Elder, who was nominated by Mr. Riley 

and seconded; and Josh Skov, who was 

nominated by Mr. Pruce-Zimmerman and 

seconded. 

 The Subcommittee for PCPs reported the 

names of previous nominees requesting to be 

appointed to the position of Precinct 

Committee Person: George Neally, James Barber, 

Jason Ormsby, Leah Fisher, and Carol Sherer 

were appointed. 



 The PR Committee reported that button 

sales have been very successful.  

The SCC Delegation reported that the SCC 

meeting will be held on August 20 and 21 in 

Eugene. Volunteers are needed for the SCC 

meeting and the Sate Fair booth.   

The 4th CD Delegation reported that the 

District Nominating Convention was successful.  

As New Business, the committee discussed 

endorsement in the Ward One City Council race. 

Mr. Morris moved to consider endorsements at 

the July Central Committee Meeting. The motion 

was seconded by Mr. Pruce-Zimmerman and 

passed.  

 Upon unanimous consent, the Chair 

adjourned the meeting at thirty three minutes 

past eight o’clock. 

Signed:       Approved: 
          ____ / ____ / ________ 

X                                                  .   
Celine Swenson-Harris       

Secretary       X                                                  .


